

Your Community Newsletter

The Logbook

Vol. 5, No. 3

September 18, 2019

MOVING ON TO FALL!

We had a great summer and now we have to move on to the next season. Fall in Cocagne can be pretty nice with the harvesting of vegetables and the picking of apples...

COCAGNE CMA DAY OF AUGUST 21, 2019

August 21 was a success. Nearly 2500 people attended our special day. The kids had a great time at the park, there were activities, music and good food, even the sun was there. We took up the challenge and showed people that Cocagne knows how to make people feel welcome and can do things right! Yes, with the collaboration of many volunteers and our generous sponsors and the talent of our artists and artisans, we made it. Thank you all for your participation! What a beautiful day we had!

COCAGNE LIGHTHOUSE

Many citizens of Cocagne and visitors discovered the Cocagne Community Park on August 21, 2019. We now have an outdoor gathering place we can be proud of. The site includes, among others, a children's playground, an outdoor stage and the Cocagne lighthouse. The lighthouse, which is now owned by the municipality, was moved on July 26 from Lovers Lane to the community park. Installed on an elevated base, surrounded by a platform for accessible rendering and repainted to new, it now looks great. Some work will be done inside the lighthouse as well.

NEW SERVICE IN COCAGNE

Brian McGrath, founder of Bouctouche Physiotherapy Inc and resident of Cocagne, is pleased to announce the opening of a physiotherapy clinic in Cocagne. Located at the Cocagne Medical Clinic situated at 4600 route 134 (office Drs Hubert Dupuis and Amélie Cyr). We offer a complete range of physiotherapy conventional treatments as well as vestibular (dizziness and vertigo) and concussion rehab, customized foot orthotics, custom knee bracing, treatment for incontinence and, coming soon, massage therapy. For an appointment or more information please call 232-9925.

MESSAGE FROM THE PCSDG

Are you ready for climate change?

A climate analysis conducted for Cocagne predicts an increase in the number of very rainy days in the coming years. Flood strategies are important for adapting to climate change. The Pays de Cocagne Sustainable Development Group (PCSDG) is currently developing a plan for the communities of Cocagne and Grande-Digue, in collaboration with the Kent Regional Service Commission, to identify strategies that will help our region. Share your ideas with the PCSDG by calling 576-8247 or visiting their website at www.ecopaysdecocagne.ca.

INVITATION TO ALL VOLUNTEERS

All citizens of Cocagne who have made volunteer works in the community this year, whether for the CMA, or for any other activities, you are cordially invited with your spouse to a gathering at the Centre 50 d'âge d'or in Cocagne on Friday, October 18 from 7 p.m. to 10 p.m. Singer Daniel Goguen will present some songs from his new album "Une autre bonne raison". Attendance prizes will be drawn. He hope to see many of you there!

See you soon...

- © Communauté rurale de Cocagne 506 576-2202 cocagne@bellaliant.com www.cocagne.ca
 - C.P. 1031, 17, chemin de la Marina, unité #2, Cocagne, Nouveau-Brunswick E4R 1N6 •